

Braunston Parish Council

Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall on
Monday 3rd December 2012
Minutes

Present

In the Chair: Alan Mawar

Mesdames: Campbell,

Messrs: Alsop, Chamberlain, Fitzhugh, Hawkins, Morgan & Prat.

Apologies for absence: Robin Brown (NCC), Andrew Canning, Hannah Smith, Daxa Panchal, Sally Ann Longworth

12.12.01	Open forum for Members of the Public
	There were no members of the public present.
12.12.02	Declaration of Interest
	Abigail Campbell sits on the village hall committee. Louis Prat is chair of the Playing Field Committee
12.12.03	County Councillors Report (Robin Brown)
	No report.
12.12.04	District Councillors Report (Abigail Campbell)
	Abigail reported the following: - <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • There is a full council meeting this Thursday (6th Dec) • Daventry Ambulance Station, there has been a lot of opposition to the proposed closure • Labour has proposed that DDC adopt the Living Wage as a minimum for all their staff • The proposed Community Car Scheme has been gifted a car for its use
12.12.05	Approval of Last Meetings Minutes (5th and 26th November 2012)
	After adding Daxa to the attendees it was proposed by Louis Prat, seconded by Pete Morgan and carried that the minutes for the 5 th November be accepted After changing 12.11.23 to include "details of who has responded" it was proposed by Richard Hawkins, seconded by Louis Prat and carried that the minutes for the 26 th November be accepted
12.12.06	Matters Arising from the Minutes
	There were none
12.12.07	Finance Report
	The clerk presented the financial report, it was proposed by Pete Morgan, seconded by Andrew Alsop and carried that these be accepted. Accounts for Payment It was proposed by Louis Prat, seconded by Andrew Alsop and carried that these amounts be paid.
12.12.08	Churchyard
	The clerk reported that a quote for the repair of the churchyard wall at the junction of Church Road and High Street should be received by the next meeting. The resurfacing of the pathway across the Churchyard has been completed The church has requested if the parish council could assist with the bill for removing the excess clay from the graveyard. It was felt that in view of monies already spent this year that the parish council on this occasion would have to decline.

12.12.09	Village Festival
	It was proposed by Richard Hawkins, seconded by Pete Morgan and carried that £1000 be allocated to the 2013 festival. It was agreed that this would only be available after the festival has been successfully run.
12.12.10	Highways
	The following issues were reported: - <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Deep Pothole on Barby Road • Potholes at top of Greenway • Spinney Hill – cracks and surface break up along its length • Church Road – raised manhole by the rear Church Footpath entrance <p>The clerk agreed to report the above</p>
12.12.11	Jettyfields
	See report attached as Appendix 2
12.12.12	Neighbourhood Plans (NH Plan)
	Nothing to report this month
12.12.13	Neighbourhood Watch & Police
	NHW – nothing to report this month Police – The reports from PC Thompson were circulated
12.12.14	Playing Fields
	Louis reported the following:- <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The skateboard sub-committee has come to a bit of a halt and that the person who was responsible for the Grant Applications has given up. Also the chair person (Nick Brookman) will be soon moving away. Linda Hawkins and Wendy Wilson have all the information collected to date. There are several applications in the pipeline and consideration is to be given to applying for the planning permission. • The Camping and Caravan Club will be using the field in September; Andrew Alsop agreed to ask the History Society to see if they could provide a tour of the village. • All of the electrics in the Pavilion have been checked and modified as required.
12.12.15	Village Hall
	Nothing to report
12.12.16	Village Maintenance
	A list of tasks were discussed and are in the maintenance book
12.12.17	Items for Circulations
	There were none this month
	Planning
12.12.18	Daventry Allocations Scheme Consultation and DDC permitted developments
	It was agreed to respond in line with the draft sent out with the meeting's agenda